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Best Western Lighthouse Pacifica  
Wednesday, October 25, 2017  

1:30 P.M.  –  2:30 P.M.  

Wednesday, October 25, 2017 1:30 P.M. 

I.  Call To Order/ Roll Call  
 
Chairperson Yvonne de la Pena called the meeting to order at 1:35 P.M. 
 
Members present:  Jack Buckhorn, Paul Von Berg, Yvonne de la Peña, Carl  Goff, and 
Acting Chief Eric Rood   
A quorum was met.  
Members absent:   Jim Hussey, Aram Hodess, Christopher Christophersen, Javier  
Romero and Hector Velez  

II.  Review/Approve Minutes – July 26, 2017  

1.  A motion and a second were made to approve the Minutes of July 26, 2017. 
All approved.  The motion carried.  

III.  Budget 2017 - 2018 

Chairman Yvonne de la Pena stated no changes and nothing to report. 
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LEGISLATION COMMITTEE MEETING 
MINUTES 

Chairperson Yvonne de la Pena 

IV.  Review of New and Pending Bills 

Chairperson Yvonne de la Peña  gave a short  report and overview on the chaptered  
bills. She stated copies of this  report were provided and are made available to  
apprenticeship  community.  (Please see the attached document).  
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1:417p.m.   

Chairperson Yvonne de la Peña stated that the K-12 is in an $8 million dollar deficit. 

Chairperson Yvonne de la Peña stated that we started two campaigns. One of which is 
a letter writing campaign to the Governor to include in his January 2018 budget, a 
proposal to fully backfill prior year deficits and increase the existing, dedicated, 
annual allocation for apprenticeship going forward in order to successfully meet 
California’s growing apprenticeship demands. 

Chairperson Yvonne de la Peña urged the apprenticeship community to go to the 
following website to submit your letter of support: Https://tinyurl.com/ybom9pz2 

Yvonne de la Peña asked the attendees to send her and any information on issues they 
would like to discuss in the future. 

VII.   Adjournment   
A motion and a second were made to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting adjourned at 
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